
Cavalry Newsletter 23.01.2023

Last week in Reception:
Reception have loved the story of One Snowy Night where Percy has to make room 

for all the animals in his bed as they are freezing cold in the snow. The children 

designed and made new beds for all the animals and Percy. They showed great 

creativity and thought. They chose their materials and were able to tell us why the 

beds would be good for the different animals. They made a huge bed outside, using 

their measuring skills to make sure it was big enough and wrote labels for the 

animals. They wrote letters back to Percy to tell him the beds were ready. 



Last week in Year 4:

Best attendance last week: congratulations to Class 5  with 97% and 
Class 11 with 99%. Our whole school target is 97%.

We continued with our Royal Opera House 
project. After discussing ballet, we learnt about 
the role of a stage designer and how important 
they are to ballets and other productions. 

We then read the 
commission given to use by 
Kevin O’Hare, the director of 
the Royal Ballet, to design a 
set for part of the ballet, 
Alice’s Adventures in 
Wonderland. 



Follow us on Facebook ‘Cavalry Primary School’ or Twitter @Cavalry_Primary

PE/Sports news:

This half-term, KS1 children are continuing to develop their 
fundamental movements. It has been great to see children 
improving their balancing, agility and coordination! 

All children in KS2 have begun their new games unit of 
netball. Last week, children learnt three key passes (chest, 
shoulder and bounce pass) and the skill of pivoting. 

As a school, we are looking forward to attending a Year 3/4 
Dodgeball Tournament and a KS2 Panathlon Competition 
before the end of this half-term. 



Dates for your calendar:

Monday 30th January - Year 4 trip to West Stow
Thursday 2nd February - last swim for Year 4
Thursday 9th February - first swim for Year 3
Thursday 9th February - PTFA Valentine’s Discos
13th to 17th February - school/nursery closed for half term break
20th to 24th March - Y5 residential visit to Wales
Friday 31st March - last day of Spring term

All term dates 2022/23 and 2023/24 are available on the school website. Please 
remember that holidays in term time are not authorised unless there are very 
exceptional circumstances and you may receive a penalty notice if your child misses 
school.


